
  
 

 

  

24 JULY 2022: 
 

Seventeenth 
Sunday in 

Ordinary Time 
 

 
 

MASS/LITURGY SCHEDULE 
 

DAILY MASS 
MON. - THUR. 5 PM 
 
WEEKEND MASS 
SATURDAY VIGIL 5 PM  

SUNDAY 10 AM (livestream)  
Sunday night Mass will resume on August 21. 
 
CONFESSION - The Sacrament of 
Reconciliation is available by appointment 
with Fr. Larry at chaplain@rpi.edu. 

 

THE UNIVERSITY PARISH OF 
CHRIST SUN OF JUSTICE 
2125 Burdett Avenue, Troy, NY  12180 
518-274-7793  
www.chapelandculturalcenter.net 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
 
Sunday  Gn 18:20-32, Ps 138:1-2, 2-3, 6-7, 7-8, Col 2:12-14, Lk 11:1-13 

Monday 2 COR 4:7-15, PS 126:1BC-2AB, 2CD-3, 4-5, 6, MT 20:20-28 

Tuesday JER 14:17-22, PS 79:8, 9, 11 AND 13, MT 13:36-43 

Wednesday Jer 15:10, 16-21, Ps 59:2-3, 4, 10-11, 17, 18, Mt 13:44-46 

Thursday JER 18:1-6, PS 146:1B-2, 3-4, 5-6AB, MT 13:47-53 

Friday Jer 26:1-9, 69:5, 8-10, 14, Jn 11:19-27 or Lk 10:38-42 

Saturday JER 26:11-16, 24, PS 69:15-16, 30-31, 33-34, Mt 14:1-12 

Sunday Ecc 1:2; 2:21-23, Ps 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14 and 17, Col 3:1-5, 9-11, 

Lk 12:13-21 

COLLECTIONS 
 
Your continued generosity is appreciated! Here are 
ways to give… 

 
Mail your collection envelope and/or your check 
made payable to Christ Sun of Justice or place it 
in the collection basket. 

 
Make an online donation (“Mass donation” in the 
comments section.) 
 
On July 31 there will be a special diocesan 
collection in support of the Holy Father, also 
referred to as Peter’s Pence. Your contributions 
support Pope Francis in providing assistance 
throughout the world where the need is great. 
Please be as generous as possible. Checks 
should be made payable to Christ Sun of Justice 
with “special collection” on the memo line. 

A FAMILY PERSPECTIVE  
 
by Bud Ozar 
Today’s gospel guarantees if we “ask” we will 
“receive,” perhaps not what we wanted but what 
our Heavenly Father knows is best for us, His 
children. All the love we have for our children, God 
has for us and more. As our children trust us, we 
must trust “Our Father.” 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
Romans 12:6 "In his grace, God has given us different 
gifts for doing certain things well." 
 

UKRAINE RELIEF: Bishop Scharfenberger urges 
us to support emergency relief for Ukraine as the 
humanitarian crisis grows. Catholic Relief Services 
is working with its partner, Caritas Ukraine, to 
respond. Here is how people can 
help: https://bit.ly/3hbagDJ. 
 
CATHOLIC CHARITIES Drive-through food 
distribution: Friday, July 29 at the Lansingburgh 
Boys and Girls Club, 504 Fourth Avenue, Troy. 
Volunteer and food pick-up info here. 
 
DESSERTS FOR JOSEPHS HOUSE: Sign up here 
to make desserts for those at the Joseph’s House 
shelter. Only 25 servings are needed 2x/month. 
(Contact Donna if the link doesn’t work for you). 
 

 
 

    

RESIDENT CATHOLIC CHAPLAIN 
 

Fr. Larry Rice, CSP  

518-276-6517 

chaplain@rpi.edu 

 

PASTOR 
 

Fr. Tom Morrette, Pastor 

Fr. Nathaniel Resila, Parochial Vicar 

518-273-7602 

ParishOffice@olvols.org 

 

NOTES 
 
WELCOME PICNIC SEPT 4 – Mark your 
calendar. 
 

 

 
 
 

CONTACTS 
 

   

Fr. Larry Rice, CSP     
Resident Catholic Chaplain  
10 Tom Phelan Place, Troy  
chaplain@rpi.edu  
    
Tracy Watson      
Associate Catholic Chaplain 
spiritual.advisorCCC@gmail.com 
518-274-7793 ext. 11 or  
518-233-4514 

Chaplains’ Office:        
Monica Rokjer  
Business Administrator  
518-276-6518  
rokjem@rpi.edu  
   
Rhonda Hagelthorn 
Administrative Assistant 
518-276-6517 
 

Barbara Musial 
Director of Music 
musiab@sage.edu 
 
Kevin Krolik 
Director of C+CC 
krolik2@rpi.edu        
518-274-7793   
Office Hours 9am – 5pm                

Parish Trustees: 
Mary Crangle Nagy 
cranglemary@gmail.com 

 
Tom Reale      
realet@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

EVENTS OF INTEREST 
 
FRIDAY NIGHT MOVIE JULY 22 
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FR. LARRY RICE, CSP  
Father Larry Rice may be contacted at chaplain@rpi.edu. 
 

During the summer travel season many people of faith will take the 
opportunity to not just travel, but to go on a pilgrimage. For the last 
thousand years or so, one of the most popular pilgrimage destinations 
has been the Cathedral of Santiago de Compostella in Galicia in 
northwestern Spain. According to legend, the cathedral is the resting 

place of St. James the Great, one of the first apostles of Jesus Christ. By the 12th century, the 
pilgrimage to the apostles resting place had become one of the most popular travel routes in 
the Middle Ages. Known as El Camino de Santiago de Compostella, the pilgrimage route was 
described in a book called the Codex Calixtinus, which is widely regarded as the world’s first 
travel guide. Pilgrims travel various paths across northern Spain to reach the Cathedral of St. 
James, and along the route, there are lodgings and hostels established specifically for those 
on pilgrimage. 
Today, the Camino is still traveled by thousands of pilgrims each year. Along the pilgrimage 
routes, pilgrims document their progress by collecting stamps in a sort of passport called a 
credential. To receive a certificate of completion of the pilgrimage at the cathedral, pilgrims are 
required to walk at least the last 100 km, about sixty miles. In 2010, I had the opportunity to 
walk the Camino with a small group of students from Ohio State. Walking 100 km in four and a 
half days were challenging, but the sense of community among pilgrims, the quiet exertion of 
the walk, and the chance to follow the historic pilgrims' path is an experience that inevitably 
draws one closer to God and neighbor. Each year on July 25th, the feast of St. James the 
Great, I remember the Camino and rejoice that although I completed "the way," my pilgrimage 
is still just beginning. For more information on the Camino to Santiago to Compostella, you can 
go to the website Americanpilgrims.com. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SPIRITUAL SEEDS 
By Tracy Watson, RPI Associate Catholic Chaplain 
spiritual.advisorCCC@gmail.com  

Essential Questions for the journey 
Greetings University Parish Christ Sun of Justice sisters and brothers! 
 
Wow: the insights that have been shared by our faith community in 
response to our “Beyond Mass” series of questions have been profound! I 

don’t know about you but often I have found myself reflecting on and praying more deeply with 
the things others have shared that grab my heart- both gift and grace. Thank you. 
 
Over the next few weeks, we as a faith community are invited to explore this dynamic of having 
a few focused essential questions to ponder as we head to liturgy be it virtual or in-person and 
pray with beyond Mass with the hope that we will be inspired on our daily walk as disciples of 
Christ.  

Here they are: 
Essential Question #1: What caught your attention or grabbed your heart during liturgy 
today/this week? 
Essential Question #2: How does it feel God is calling you to respond? How will you 
incorporate this into your life beyond Mass? 
 
As with our earlier questions, the first initial of your first name will be used along with your one- 
two sentence insight in our bulletin these next few weeks as we seek to grow in our 
relationship with our God. 
Please consider sharing yours with us by emailing me at spiritual.advisorccc@gmail.com 
With deep gratitude, Tracy 

 ~Campus Connection~  
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